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Some of the beautiful Morrys that were present at the Australia Day Breakfast. Don’t they ;ook 
great! 

 
Our next scheduled run is a Mystery un organised by Trevor Sarbach. Please RSVP attendance 

by texting Trevor on 0412273436 on Friday 5th February. Both Morrys & Modern Cars are 
welcome 

 

 
 



The MMCCV is a member of the AOMC.     ARN.    A0001386N ABN 47849670294 

Send all correspondence to:   PO Box 354, Balwyn Vic.    3103 

Web Address:     http://www.morrisminorvic.org.au 

Email |secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

Club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month. 

NEXT MEETING: 

10th February  

Meeting to commence at 8:00 pm. Our President, Braidy Davies will send a  Zoom link  a 

few days prior to the meeting for those unable to or not wishing to attend in person.  

 at the Horrie Watson Pavilion Deepdene Park, Whitehorse Road, Deepdene. 3103  

(Melways Map 46 Ref. A8) 

 

Club Committee Members 2020/2021 
 

President Braidy Davies president@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Vice President Stewart Carr vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Secretary Ed James secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Treasurer Katie Hamilton treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Club Captain Position  Vacant clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Membership Officer Jim Gourlay membership@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Editor Barbara Went editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Regalia Sales Alan Todd regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au  

Webmaster John Druery webmaster@morrisminorvic.org.au 

CPS Registrar Wayne Cunningham waynelyn5@bigpond.com 

National Rally Delegates Richard McKellar & Mark Parritt  

 

General Support Volunteers 
Ann Druery Marcus Ball Percy Scicluna Cheryl Scicluna Henry Edwards 

 Sue Cheney Bev O’Donnell Trish Smith 

Thanks to everyone who helps with the various chores necessary for the successful running of the club. 
 
 
Members wishing to view THE GENERATOR on the Club Website, please use the following… 
Web Address: www.morrisminorvic.org.au 
Username: mmccv  
Current Password: PinCLamp76243 
 

DISCLAIMER 

This publication contains general information which does not necessarily reflect the views of the 
Club, its Committee or Editor and should not be relied upon without specific advice from a 
qualified professional. 

The Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. expressly disclaims liability for anything done or 
omitted to be done by any person as a consequence of the contents of this publication. 

The Club and its Officers shall not be responsible for any transactions begun as a result of 
information published herein nor any misrepresentation made by an advertiser. Anyone wishing to 
reprint an article can do so provided the source is acknowledged 
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BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS FOR ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER 
BSB No : 633 000 
ACCOUNT No : 1469 35168 
ACCOUNT NAME : Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. 
In the reference field, please quote your Membership Number and what the payment is for. 
 

 

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME 

 

Notice to all club permit holders.   New applications and renewals are to be sent to 

Wayne Cunningham, 4 Cullinan Court, Ballarat North, Vic 3350. 

Phone 0407 994 642 or email: waynelyn5@bigpond.com 

PLEASE APPLY AS EARLY AS POSSIBLE 

New Permits:  

 

You must be either a life member or a paid-up club member for 6 months or more before you can apply for 

a new permit and you must include $20 in cash or cheque, payable to the MMCCV. 

 

When applying for a Permit for a… 

 

Morris Minor.   Please Send a Current RWC, with Proof of ownership, VicRoads Club Permit application, 

Vehicle eligibility and standard declaration for club permit vehicle. 

 

Non-Morris Minor.   The request must be accompanied by all of the above plus proof of current 

registration of a Morris Minor, held in the name of the applicant. 

 

In addition to the above, 6 recent photos 1: Front, 2: Rear, 3: Driver’s side, 4: Driving position (side-on with 

driver’s door open), 5: Chassis number or ID plate, 6: Engine Bay. 

 

You must clearly sign and date the rear side of each of the 6 photos. 

 

Renewals: 

 

Do not forget to sign your renewal application. 

If not signed it will be returned to you and so waste valuable time and postage. 

. 

Please send a stamped self-addressed envelope plus VicRoads Forms.  No Photos needed. 

 

Remember it is your responsibility to renew on time.  There will be no reminders 
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MCCV Marketplace 
 For all your CLUB REGALIA 

Want to buy some gear? Contact Alan Todd 

Mobile 0419 505 200 or email 

regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 
 

 
 
Get your club polo orders in now! 
 
I am wanting to place an order for our club logo short sleeve polo tops, I've had a couple of 
members that have been waiting for some time! To place an order it's a minimum of 20 and I 
currently have orders for 3. So members, if you are or thinking of ordering a polo top, please let 
me know your order at the next club meeting or text me your size and how many on 0419 505 
200. I am trying to avoid having stock in the wrong sizes. 
In addition to this I've had a sample polo top made up as some members liked the new T-shirt 
design but didn't wear T-shirts. The Morris image is embroidered on the chest pocket side of the 
polo, see photo attached. This is just being put out there to see if there is enough interest to 
warrant placing an order. 
 
The Regalia Team, 
Alan & Liam  
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

President Report February 2022 

The last meeting with the sausage sizzle was not entirely well attended but enthusiastically 

attended. We were still chatting at 10.30pm! The sausages and salad disappeared with no one 

going hungry. Thanks to Mike Dobson for supplying the BBQ and to Marcus Ball for all the salads 

and bread and drink etc. Well done. 

We are going to continue to attempt to have proper meetings at the Hall as we need to get on 

with things as much as possible. This does not mean we will be dumping the Zoom connection as 

there are a number of people who can’t make the hall meetings. It’s also good for those who don’t 

feel comfortable enough with crowds which I completely understand – I haven’t managed to get to 

the movies yet. If there are any improvements, we can make to the meetings to make the Zoom 

meetings easier to watch please let me know. 

January has not been much of a Morry month with the small exception of the breakdown I had on 

the Eastern freeway heading to the last meeting. Blasting along at 80km/hour and I slowly cruised 

to a stop. This sounds very calm but when you are stationery and cars are passing within inches 

of you at 100km/hour it’s a bit daunting. So, nothing is happening whin I put my foot on the 

accelerator, but the ignition is still on and the starter motor turns over so probably not electrical. 

Fuel gauge shows half full. If in doubt throw the bonnet open and wiggle a few leads – nope all 

tight, but what is this hose doing floating around and why is there a smell of petrol? Reattach 

hose to the mechanical petrol pump, used the electrical petrol pump to top up the fuel and away I 

go. Percy and I had fixed the other side of the petrol pump recently (which stopped the smell of 

petrol happening) so a gentle tap with a hammer should have this sorted except when I tried there 

is no room to swing anything for a gentle tap so just brute strength from the fingers to get the 

brass nozzle seated properly. It seems to be doing well 3 weeks later so moral of the story is to 

always have a look under the bonnet even if your mechanical knowledge is rubbish – it might be a 

loose hose. 

I’m sorry I missed the Australia Day BBQ as I was camping on the side of the King River for a few 

days until there were flood warnings! Our tent (also known as the Taj Mahal) handled the massive 

amounts of rain reasonably well and we were dry and warm inside. A beautiful part of the world. I 

was kept in touch and heard there were about 23 people there which was lovely. 

The next three runs look like great events and I’m looking forward to them. Trevor’s Mystery run is 

on soon and should be a good run for those who just want to get out in their cars. Please feel free 

to come along just for the run even if you don’t want to eat with a bunch of people. 

 

I thought this photo from a museum in a small country town 

in Queensland would be of interest given we all hear about 

ventilators today. Who knew there was a connection with 

Morris Minors? They pop up in the strangest of places. 

 

 

Keep well  

Braidy Davies- President 

 



TREASURER’S REPORT: 
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT FEBRUARY 2022: 

Membership statistics are as follows... 
 

178 Members plus 7 Life members.  

98 Cars are registered on the Club Permit Scheme across 76 memberships. 
New Members 

Tanya Wells # 1807 has taken over the Family Morry which has been sitting in a shed for 
the past 40 years. The car is an English Grey 1961 1000, 4 door sedan named Betty. 

Tanya is looking to get Betty back on the road and meet up with club members. We 
welcome Tanya to the club. 

 

 

A Timely Reminder... 
Club membership fees need to be paid no later than March 31st 
(A Membership Renewal Form can be found on the back page of this issue) 

 

Club Name Badges:  

These are available for $15 per person, contact me to order a badge. Come to a meeting 
wearing your badge and be in the running to choose a prize from the raffle table. 
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Feel Better & Get well Soon 

Unfortunately, Ken Urquart has had a fall and is recovering in hospital. We wish Ken all our 
best wishes for a speedy recovery. 

To any other member of the Club who is unwell or recuperating, we hope you are back with 
us soon. 

If you know of any member/s who are on the sick list, please let me know. 

 
Jim Gourlay - Membership Officer 
 

 

February Birthday Bunch 
 
Les Bradd    Bob McGrath  Rhonda Roberts Dianne Sarbach   

Cheryl White  Larissa Daddo Libby Franke  Tanya Wells  

Peter Hogan  Dawn Irving  Geoff O'Donnell Bunty Gundry  

Stephen Dynes Stewart Carr  Annette Precht Richard Squire 

Margaret Bradd Max Cooper   Craig Ellis  Olivia Winfield 

Helen Sedgley 
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Coming Events Calendar 2022: 
Sunday 13th February 
 
Mystery Run 
 
You can come in your Morry or your modern car, either will be very welcome.  
 
Trevor has one a great job organising the run, has requested that we respond to him by the 
4th of February if we care planning to attend because needs the numbers in order to 
arrange the printing and meal bookings. 
  
We will meet at McDonald's Bundoora for 9 o'clock staggered start . A clip board would be 
a good idea to contain your paperwork and write your answers on. The run is approximately 
35km finishing at a lovely country pub that advertises gluten and dairy free meals as well. 
 

Contact Trevor Sarbach by text message on 0412273436 if you are coming by Friday 5th 
February. 
 

Sunday 20th March  
 
Upper Yarra Museum in Yarra Junction 
(Option to also visit the Blue Lotus Water gardens) 
 
Meet at McDonalds Nunawading, (Melways map 48, 9F), at 10:00am for a 10:30am 
departure.  Then enjoy a run through the Yarra Ranges to the Upper Yarra Museum at 
Yarra Junction for a picnic lunch within the Museum grounds. 
 
The museum is run by volunteers, and they are keen for us to visit. A small entrance fee 
applies. 
 
For anyone wishing to also visit the Blue Lotus Water Gardens, these are only a few 
minutes away 
 
Contact Jim Gourlay 0419 517 363 for further details. 

 
Sunday 10th April  
 
Teddy Bear’s Picnic in Canterbury Gardens 
 
By popular demand the Teddy Bears Picnic is on again. 
 
We will meet at Balwyn McDonalds and enjoy a pleasant ride along the Richmond 
Boulevard and circle around to Canterbury Gardens for a picnic in the park. 
 
Ample parking available in the Canterbury Railway Station carpark. Bring a picnic, 
chairs/picnic rug and don’t forget your Teddy Bears. 
 
Contact Jim Gourlay 0419 517 363 for further details. 
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Date: Event: Details: 
14th 
February  

2022 
 
 
 
 

MysteryRun  
  

Trevor Sarbach is the Run 
Master. Please RSVP 
attendance by texting Trevor on  
on 0412273436 if you are 
coming by Friday 5th February. 
Morrys & Modern Cars are 
welcome 
 

20th March 
2022 

Upper Yarra Museum & Lotus 
Gardens  

 

 
Upper Yarra Museum in Yarra 
Junction with the option to visit 
the Blue Lotus Gardens. 
Contact Jim Gourlay  
0419 517 363 for further details. 
 

10th April  

2022 
 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
 

       
 

 
We will meet at Balwyn 
McDonalds 
Contact Jim Gourlay  
0419 517 363 . 
 

May  
2022 
Date to be 
confirmed 
 

 
Morrykhana 

     

 
Stewart Carr will co-ordinate this 
event 

June 2022 
 
 

T 
our to the West – taking in 
Williamstown and Altona. 

     
 

 
Volunteer Run Master needed. 

31 March – 3 
April 2023  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Morris Minor National Rally 

 
 

Adelaide, South Australia – more 
details in this copy of the 
Generator. 
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Run Report Australia Day Wed 26th Jan, 2022 ( Westerfolds Park 

Templestowe) 

Once again this year’s Australia Day at Westerfolds Park Templestowe was a very 

enjoyable event and given the very hot day and current Covid uncertainty, well attended 

with 23 members in 7 morry’s and 7 moderns. 

The site we’ve been fortunate enough to snag for many years now was again ours after 

erecting the Club banners by 5.45am. There were less cars cruising around the Park 

sniffing out sites this year so perhaps I could have secured the site a little later but it’s better 

to be sure than sorry.  

After setting up the BBQ and attacking my crossword book over a cup of tea I didn’t have 

long to wait before Phil Plumbe arrived closely followed by Graham Harper around 7.25am 

who, as tradition dictates, brought my breakfast of bacon and eggs and rolls. Alan Todd 

was soon on the scene after the BBQ was fired up, closely followed by Ron Roney and 

Stewart Carr, and a little later by Trish and Rob Smith. During the course of the morning the 

rest of the group came at varying intervals for lunch and the conversation and laughter 

flowed. It was so good seeing Club members out again enjoying themselves after such a 

hard couple of years. 

Before closing this report I must thank the following members for their generosity in sharing 

delicious food items with the group: Marlene Edwards for the scones with jam and cream, 

Rosie Harper for the bakewell tarts and Trevor and Dianne Sarbach for the grapes, plums 

and strawberries. These delicious food items all added to the enjoyment of the day. 

Attendees: Michael & Veronica Dobson, Phil Plumbe, Ron Roney, Graham & Rosie Harper, 

Alan Todd, Stewart Carr, Henry & Marlene Edwards, Rob & Trish Smith, Trevor & Dianne 

Sarbach, Jim & Helen Gourlay, Bob & Brenda Stork, John & Ann Druery, Craig & Samantha 

Ellis and Jeff Brumhead. 

MICHAEL DOBSON. 
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MORRIS MINOR CAR 
CLUB 

OF VICTORIA INC. 

HELD AT THE HORRIE WATSON HALL, DEEPDENE AND ALSO VIA ZOOM ON  

THURSDAY 13TH JANUARY 2022 

 

The President welcomed the members present and online and opened the meeting at 

8.02pm. 

 

Committee members present: President: Braidy Davies; Vice President: Stewart Carr;  

Treasurer: Katie Hamilton; Secretary: Ed James; Membership: Jim Gourlay; Regalia: Alan 

Todd; Webmaster: John Druery and Librarian: Henry Edwards. 

 

Attendance: Approximately 21 members were present together with 5 members via Zoom. 

 

Apologies: Wayne Cunningham, Lyn Waite, Robert Thorpe, Neil & Sue Cheney, Liam 

Todd, Barb Went,  

Rob & Trish Smith, and Percy & Cheryl Scicluna. 

 

Visitors and New Members: No new members or visitors present. 

 

Acceptance of Minutes 
Minutes of the previous meeting held 11th November 2021 accepted on the motion of Mike 

Dobson and seconded by Barry Phillips.    

 
President’s Report: As per the Generator. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Various items of information have been received by email and 

forwarded to appropriate office bearers.  Advice received from the Rotary Club of Torquay 

about the Great Ocean Road Cruise on Saturday 12th February followed by the Torquay 

Motor Show on Sunday  

13th February.  Notice received that the Colac Show ‘n’ Shine is on Saturday 19th February.  

Enquiries received about the sale of Morris Minors and/or parts, etc. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Katie advised that we have a current operating balance of $3,469.64.  

With our term deposit of $8,497.26 we have a combined balance of our accounts of 

$11,966.90.  Approximately $1,000 was spent on the Day of the Morris Minor with about the 

same amount received as income on the day making it cost neutral. 

 

Membership Officer’s Report: As per the Generator.  Jim advised that we currently have 

177 members and 7 Life members.  No new members since our last meeting.   

 

Club Captain’s Report: Nil as we no longer have a Club Captain.  Trevor Sarbach advised 

that we had the incorrect date in the Generator for the Mystery Run.  It is being held on 13th 

February and not 27th February.  It is to start at the McDonalds in Bundoora.  He needs to 
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know the numbers a week before the run.  Mike Dobson is planning a run to commemorate 

the 13th Anniversary of Black Saturday on 7th February.  It will start with meeting at the 

Diamond Creek McDonalds at 9.30am for a 10.30am departure.  It will finish at the 

Strathewen Memorial.  The Australia Day event at Westerfolds Park which Mike Dobson is 

also organising will start at 6.30am.  Jim suggested we could incorporate into the run to the 

Blue Lotus Gardens on 20th March a tour of the Upper Yarra Museum at Yarra Junction for 

those who do not want to go to the gardens.  This could be followed up by a bike ride along 

one of the local bike tracks.  Jim is also looking at a different venue for the Teddy Bears’ 

Picnic on 24th April. 

 

CPS Officer’s Report: Nil as Wayne absent.  As per the Generator we presently have 98 
cars on club plates spread across 76 members. 
 

Regalia Officers: Alan advised that we sold approximately $520 worth of regalia at the Day 

of the Morris Minor.  He advised that details for ordering the new polo tops will be in the 

next Generator.  He anticipates that for the next order he places for the polo tops that 

approximately half will be for the traditional tops and the other half will be for the new tops.  

Alan advised that the sale of the new T shirts went really well with 35 being sold.  Braidy 

thanked Alan for running around delivering T shirts before Christmas. 

 

Editor’s Report: Barb absent hence no report.  She had left a request for any comments 

on the Generator’s new masthead.  Feedback was that it was liked by most people.  Barb is 

after more articles from members to put in the Generator.    

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

1. All the feedback on Day of the Morris Minor has been good.  The site at the LaTrobe 

Community Market was considered to be really good.  Our signage for entering the site 

could be improved with additional signs.  The categories of the awards need to be 

looked at closer including a category for an average car with only say 3 modifications.  

More voting slips were needed; 

 

2. The feedback on the Christmas Party was that it was good without the music.  Some 

members thought the food could have been better.  We are looking for suggestions for 

an alternative venue for the next Christmas Party. 

 

3. Year Service awards handed out. 

 

4. Trevor advised that he had just paid $266 to register his car with the narrower plates. 

 

5. Braidy thanked Catriona Bruce for donating 2 tickets to the raffle and Neil Cheney who 

also donated to the raffle 2 pens he had made out of wood from a Woodie. 

         

Items for Sale / Tips & Hints: 
Please see Generator for items and vehicles for sale. 
Ross Carr discussed a problem he had when bleeding brakes as he found his brake hoses 
had deteriorated due to age (probably brought on by the clamping of the brake lines).  Alan 
advised that he had problems with brand new brake lines deteriorating immediately. 
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Ron Roney showed how to take off the small spring loaded bonnet emblems.  
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.02pm followed by the drawing of 
the raffle.  
 
Ed James, Secretary 

AT THE CLUB MEETING: 

If you were at our last Club Meeting you will have been able to see 2 interesting things. 

Alan Todd, one of our Regalia Officers bought in this brass head light globe holder. Notice 

the quality of the lining. Not Morry but very interesting in any case. 

                       

Ron Roney showed us how to remove these bonnet emblems. Whole video is on  

MMCCV Facebook page.  

https://www.facebook.com/braidy.davies.9/videos/620503622392056 

https://www.facebook.com/braidy.davies.9/videos/620503622392056
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Morris Minor Tales: 

We are very keen to include stories about the Morry’s our members currently own, 

memories of cars they have previously owned and adventures they have had in their 

Morrys, together with photographs where it is possible. We have 3 stories this month.  

Moomba Parade 

For all those who remember Moomba parades during the late 70’s and 80’s they were large 

parades down Swanston Street with huge floats lasting several hours. 

Thinking of ways to promote the car club Chester McKaige had the brilliant idea of entering 

cars from the car club in the “community group” float section.  

The year was 1979? 

To our surprise the Moomba organising committee accepted our application. 

 

The cars were assigned a float number and we had to make a sign displaying the name of 

our community group. We borrowed a pack rack and mounted a sign on top of my 1952- 2 

door. The other car was a genuinely nice 1956 convertible (I cannot remember the name of 

the young lady who owned the car). 

On the morning of the parade, we had to arrive at 8 am in the marshalling area and wait our 

turn to start. We were float number 76 and with the parade starting at 10:00 am we had to 

wait 3 hours to start. All the time we were worrying about a car overheating or breaking 

down. 

 Once we started down Swanston Street all went well and the cars performed a treat. After 

the parade we parked the cars in a display area near all the amusement rides. Not sure if 

we ever did get any extra members but it was a wonderful experience. 
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Neil Cheney would like to share the following details, which will be of interest to our 

members. 

There is a young English lady who makes YouTube videos of her driving classic cars.  It is 
called “IDRIVECLASSICCARS” 
 
This month she takes a ride (and drives a bit) in a 1951 MM side valve from Huddersfield to 
Somerset (about 400km).  The car has a somewhat different history and, in the YouTube 
notes she provides quite a bit of historical detail. 
 
The hyperlink is  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2NvSd5MWrck  The video only goes 
for about 20 minutes and I found it quite interesting. 
 

 

Congratulations to Jeff Stayner for his Australia Day Award for being awarded joint winner 

of the Numurkah Community Citizen award. Picture courtesy of the Numurkah 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2NvSd5MWrck
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Trading Places – January 2022 
 

email editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 
or 

Contact: Barb Went 0409 002 531 

FOR SALE:            1. 

Morris Minor 2022 calendars 5 only $15 each will be at the next meeting as long as covid 
let's it happen. Wayne Cunningham. Ph: 0407 994 642 
 

 
 
FREE TO A GOOD HOME: 
 

3 Morris Minor seats free to anybody pick up Ballarat or can arrange to pick up at club 
meeting. Wayne Cunningham. Ph 0407 994 642 

 

 

mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
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Editor’s Note: 

So the New Year is in full swing now and we are looking forward to a great year.  

Thank you to Mike Dobson and Craig Ellis or the lovely photos of the  Australia Day Run. 

Barb Went  

Editor 
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